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Updated Restricted Access as of 3/30/2020
Walworth County has decided to increase our restrictions to the courthouse in response to the COVID-19 health emergency, and to protect the public from the unintended spread of the COVID-19 virus. We will be restricting access to the Walworth County Courthouse to the general public until further notice. This issue will be addressed again at the next commission meeting on April 7th.  County Offices will have one person staffing them during regular business hours, and can be contacted by telephone, email, and fax. Take note: People will only be seen in person if you call and make an appointment ahead of time no exceptions.  During the period of restriction in the Walworth County Courthouse, the Walworth County Court System remains open, and all people will have access to the court system. However, we are encouraging everyone to call and make an appointment.  In order to access the court system, all persons need to contact the Walworth County Clerk of Courts at (605) 649-7311, or the Walworth County State’s Attorney’s Office (605) 649-1122. The court system in Walworth County remains accessible to anyone in the public that needs it. Remember if you are sick DO NOT come into the building, or you will be asked to leave, and other arrangements will be made. Thank you for your cooperation during this time.
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